## Mike and Sharon Keller Campus Bible Fellowship International



Utah Valley University

Dear Friends,

September 2014

The past few months have slipped away with incredible speed. Much of it has been filled with the blessing of speaking in churches, preparing to launch the Utah CBFI ministry, traveling, and serving FIU students who still find their way into our hearts and lives.

Mike was able to provide pulpit supply for one of our supporting churches when the pastor had to be away. Sharon had the children's class to serve and we both delighted in the opportunity to give back to a body of believers who have faithfully given to us.

We traveled to Iowa for our annual BMM conference in July/August. Each year all the North American missionaries meet for a few days of meetings and an enrichment conference. One highlight was sitting face-to-face with the Utah missionaries who will be our new team members as we launch the CBFI ministry there. We have been cleared to move to Utah in January. Sitting down with the Utah Team of missionaries was a delight and very helpful.

We appreciate your continued prayer as we prepare for the move to Utah in January. There are some specific prayer needs you can pray for now needed to begin our ministry at Utah Valley University: 1. Affordable housing in close proximity to the university and one to accommodate our hospitality ministry for college students. 2. Six students who are willing to commit to being part of the CBF ministry on campus (university requirement). 3. A faculty advisor from UVU before we begin CBF (university requirement). 4. The remaining \$300 support needed to adequately take care of our ministry and living needs in Utah.

While we work on these details, it has been our joy to meet with college students who seem to be everywhere we turn. Our local church has a ministry outreach to the students on a nearby campus; mingling with them at church and other venues has been a delight. We have Bible studies with three students from Miami and love what God is doing in their lives. Pray for Isaac, Lizzy, and Stephany as they continually search the Word in these Bible studies we conduct via the Internet.

A few weeks ago, Mike was able to perform the wedding ceremony for Sean, one of the young men he discipled for six years. Our travel to Tennessee to take part in the wedding of one who is like a son to us was worth every effort. It was a particular blessing to hear the bride's father (whom we had not previously met) express in depth, his gratefulness to Mike for all the love and work poured into Sean's life.

Expressing thankfulness is often neglected, even by well-meaning people. We don't want to fall into that trap ourselves. Do you know how much we delight in your prayers for us, investing in our life and ministry, and the love you demonstrate to us? We are blessed!

Because the fields are white, Mike and Sharon Keller

Visit our web site

Sending Church \* Calvary Baptist Church 1243 Belmont Ave. Smyrna, GA 30080 \* 770.432.0088

Serving with \* Baptist Mid-Missions P.O. Box 308011 Cleveland, OH 44130 \* 440-826-3930

Our mailing address is:

2723 Old Kings Bridge Road Nicholson, GA 30565